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Centre, Professor Jibrin Mohamed Jibrin.

The Centre also distributed seeds, seedlings and equipment 
to farmers from its adopted 22 communities
Established in 2012 to serve as a regional training hub for 
the West and Central Africa (WCA) sub-region, the CDA 
marked 10 years of incredible rise to stardom as one of the 

most competitive Africa Centres of Excellence with 
state-of-the-art facilities of international standard, 
competent and dedicated staffing, as well as vibrant 
research and training activities.

The Deputy Governor of Kano State, Dr. Nasiru Yusuf 
Gawuna, who was the Special Guest of Honour, 
congratulated the CDA for achieving this milestone in 
just 10 years of existence, saying that Kano State was 
aware of the CDA's exceptional performance which led 
to attracting another world bank grant of $5m under 
ACE Impact.

Dr Gawuna explained that the quality of research and 
training conducted in the CDA was of international 
standard, noting that the Kano State Government would 
collaborate with the Centre to use some of its best 

researches to formulate policies and to facilitate them to 
become laws that will address the deepening food security 

The Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA) on 
th

Wednesday, 16  February, 2022 organized an Open 
thDay to mark its 10  Year Anniversary. The event 

was chronicled by the unveiling of an iconic new logo of 
the Africa Centre of Excellence in dryland agriculture 
which was performed by the Deputy Governor of Kano 

State, Dr. Nasiru Yusuf Gawuna, Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas and the Director of the 

thCDA Celebrates 10  Year Anniversary, as Deputy Governor, VC Unveil New Centre's Logo
By Nura Garba 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, while 
welcoming the Minister said the University is happy to 

receive her and expressed the University's readiness for 
any collaboration with the Ministry. He assured that there 

The Minister of State for Environment, Sharon Ikeazor on 
th

Friday, 4  February, 2022 visited Centre for Dryland 
Agriculture (CDA) in company of the Director General of 
the Nigeria Agency for Great Green Wall, Dr. Bukar 
Hassan.

The Minister was taken round the CDA Molecular 
laboratories and Tissue Culture Laboratory by the Vice 
Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, the Director 
CDA, Professor Jibrin Mohammed Jibrin, Deputy 
Directors, CDA collaborating faculty members and CDA 
team. 

Mrs Ikeazor, who was highly impressed with the state-of-
the-art facilities at CDA, expressed the Ministry's 
readiness to collaborate with the Centre on climate 
agriculture and training.

She noted that CDA has a lot to offer to the Ministry in 
terms of capacity building and mass propagation of date 
palm at the Tissue Culture Laboratory, assuring that the 
Centre is the right place for collaboration.

Minister of State for Environment Visits BUK, Pledges Collaboration with CDA on Climate Agriculture
By Nura Garba 

Continued on page 2

Deputy Governor, Dr. Nasiru Yusuf Gawuna (right) and VC, Prof. 
Sagir Abbas (left) unveiling the new CDA logo

VC, Prof. Sagir Abbas (left) in a discussion with the Minister, Sharon Ikeazor
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to host its programmes which CDA is among them, noting 
that the Centre is hosting a PhD programme on Climate 
Change. He added that the Centre could collaborate with 
the Ministry in terms of manpower development and 
provision of laboratory facilities for analysis.

Speaking on the Tissue Culture Laboratory, the Deputy 
Director, Research of CDA, Dr. Kabiru Umar Mustapha, 
said the laboratory has a lot of activities including mass 
propagation of plants and regenerates of disappearing 
plants.

are many other avenues through which the University 
would collaborate with the Ministry.

In his remarks, the Director, CDA, Professor Jibrin M. 
Jibrin, told the Minister that CDA is one of the Africa 
Centres of Excellence with students from 14 African 
countries and one of the three centres selected to host 
PASET PhD programmes. He said PASET is a programme 
being sponsored by African governments to train high level 
manpower  in order to address the continent's 
developmental challenges.

According to him, PASET chose the best centres in Africa 

 
   

 

 

The CDA distributed seeds, seedlings and equipment to 
farmers with the aim of boosting their farming.

Earlier in his welcome remarks, the Director CDA, 
Professor Jibrin M. Jibrin gave a historical evolution of the 
Centre and applauded all those who have contributed in 
making it what it is today. He explained that the Centre 
attracted students from 14 countries in West, East and 
Central Africa, just like the idea of great green wall. He said 
the CDA has already established great green wall of 
knowledge.

“Under the new project of ACE Impact, our focus is to 
transform training and research into changing the lives of 
people in the drylands,” he added.

Highlight of the Open Day was presentation of awards to 
the staff who drafted the first proposal of CDA, two former 
VC's, Prof Abubakar Rasheed, Prof Yahuza Bello and the 
current VC, Prof. Sagir Abbas. Others who were honoured 
were the first board members SIAB Board and outstanding 
staff of CDA, with whom Dr Gawuna promised to support 
with motorcycles to three of them (driver, gardener and 
cleaner), as well as one outstanding  extension agent.

challenges.

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, in his 
remarks, said the day marked a landmark achievement in 
the annals of University's history. He said CDA has made 
the University proud and “that's why we hold it with high 
esteem.”

The Vice Chancellor expressed the hope that the 
University Management would continue to support the 
Centre to achieve its desired objectives. He congratulated 
the CDA, its staff and all the stakeholders for the giant 
strides recorded in 10 years.

Prof Abbas, who also represented the Executive Secretary 
of National Universities Commission (NUC), Professor 
Abubakar Adamu Rasheed, said NUC was aware of the 
CDA's pre-eminent position among other Nigerian and 
African centres of excellence. He said the NUC would 
continue to support the Centre.

Partners of CDA, such as ICRISAT, WOFAN, UK Links 
and Dala Foods presented goodwill messages. They all 
lauded their partnership with the CDA as impactful.

Continuation from page 1

develop a workable MoU within the next two weeks to seal 
the collaboration.

The Governor described the proposed collaboration as 
wonderful and highly beneficial to the people of the State 
and added that government would do everything humanly 
possible to make it work.

Arrangements have been concluded for collaboration 
between the African Centre of Excellence for Population 
Health and Policy (ACEPHAP), BUK and the Jigawa State 
Government on maternal, child health and nutrition.

Already, Governor Mohammed Badaru Abubakar has 
given his blessings and requested ACEPHAP team to work 
closely with officials of the state Ministry of Health to 

ACEPHAP to Partner with Jigawa State on Maternal Health and Nutrition
By Bala G. Abdullahi

(CDA Celebrates 10th Year Anniversary)

Gov. Badaru Abubakar in a group photograph with ACEPHAP Team 
Gov. Badaru Abubakar of Jigawa State and Prof. Hadiza Galadanci,  
ACEPHAP Director sharing point of interest 

Continued on page 3
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Earlier, the Director of ACEPHAP, Professor Hadiza 
Shehu Galadanci had told the Governor that the team was 
in his residence to discuss possible areas of collaboration 
with the State Government on maternal, child health and 
nutrition.

She told the Governor that the Centre is currently serving 
as one of the African Centres of Excellence on health 
related issues, adding that BUK has two of such Centres; 
Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA) and ACEPHAP. 

She said the Centre attained African Centre of Excellence 
status after participating in a rigorous and competitive 
bidding and won a World Bank grant of 6 million dollars to 
conduct research on health issues and train human resource 
on health through postgraduate training and short courses. 
She said the centre at the moment runs five postgraduate 
programmes and has about 30 regional students from 10 
African countries.  
Professor Galadanci said there is the need for a 
Memorandum of Understanding with the State 
Government, adding that some of the major maternal 
health challenges in the State are eclampsia, postpartum 
haemorrhage, anaemia in pregnancy and obstructed labour 
which she said could be tackled through availability of 
trained health care providers and provision of emergency 
obstetric care services. 'We are here to collaborate with 
Jigawa to increase the capacity of your health care 
providers to ensure they provide quality emergency 
obstetric care services through training.  For this, there is 
the need to sign MoU to give official backing to the 
collaboration,' she remarked.

She assured the Governor that her team would work 
assiduously in the next one week to produce a draft MoU 
and forward it to the government for vetting.

Alhaji Mohammed Badaru Abubakar, who spoke during a 
meeting with the ACEPHAP team at his Kano residence on 

th
Sunday 13  February, 2022 informed the guests that his 
administration had invested a lot in maternal health and 
nutrition. He said government had realized that there were 
linkages between poor nutrition and maternal, infant and 
child morbidities and mortalities.

He said apart from the free maternal health services to 
pregnant and nursing mothers, government had also 
introduced N5, 000 monthly allowances to pregnant 
women from poor and vulnerable background to address 
the issue of poor nutrition. He said 24 hospitals across the 
state local governments have been selected for the 
programme. 

The governor also revealed that government had 
introduced free  transport for emergency cases of pregnant 
women in labour, saying that government  appointed 
community leaders of health “Jagakdiyan Lafiya” to 
among other activities coordinate the emergency transport 
programme by ensuring early and prompt transport of 
pregnant women with complicated labour cases. 

He said these measures taken by government had gone a 
long way to improve immunization exercises in the State 
and raise immunization figure from 7 percent to 90 percent. 
It has also made significant reduction to the unacceptable 
maternal, infant and child mortality.

Alhaji Badaru said his administration welcomed the idea of 
collaboration and assured the ACEPHAP team of 
Government willingness to partner with the Centre to train 
Doctors, Nurses, Midwives and community health officers 
to improve quality of care.
 

Presenting a paper on the Importance of Alumni 
Association and its Relevance, Alhaji Garba Bello 
Kankarofi said the vision of the alumni association is to 
provide a platform for Bayero University, Kano alumni 

which rekindles commitment and fosters individual and 
collective obligation for harnessing  the abundant reservoir 
of goodwill by developing critical resources for the 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas has 
h e a p e d  p r a i s e s  o n  t h e  D e p a r t m e n t  o f  M a s s 
Communicat ion ,  express ing  apprecia t ion  and 
commendation to the department for a decade of 
transforming media industry in Nigeria.

The Vice Chancellor was speaking at the grand finale of the 
th40  Anniversary Celebration of the department organized 

by the Bayero University Mass Communication Alumni 
Association (BUMCAA) which took place on Saturday 

th
12  February, 2022.

Represented by the Deputy Vice Chancellor, Management 
Services, Professor Mahmud Umar Sani, the Vice 
Chancellor congratulated the department for achieving a 
decade of media and communication milestone in Nigeria, 
pointing out that it had graduated vast and competent 
media professionals working in major outfits across the 
globe.
He said that the alumni associations have great roles to play 
in the development of the institution, noting that  the 
management is ready to collaborate with them to continue 
moving the University forward.

Mass Communication Dept at 40: VC Hails Decade of Media Transformation
By Nura Garba 

Emir of Kano, Aminu Ado Bayero, Dean, Faculty of Communication, 
Prof. Mustapha Malam and other dignitaries on the high table 
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Head of Department for Academic Excellence; Hajiya Sa'a 
Ibrahim on Broadcasting and Dr. Hadiza Isah Wada on 
Journalism. 

The recipients of Merit awards for immense contributions 
to the development of the Faculty of Mass Communication 
were Federal Radio Corporation of Nigeria (FRCN), 
Nigerian Television Authority (NTA), McArthur 
Foundation, Voice of America, British Broadcast 
Corporation (BBC), Dutch Welle of Germany, Prof. 
Umaru A. Pate, current Vice-Chancellor Federal 
University Kashere and Prof. Abdalla Uba Adamu, former 
Vice-Chancellor National Open University of Nigeria 
(NOUN).

Meanwhile, recipients of the Awards of Honour included 
His Highness, Alhaji Aminu Ado Bayero, Sarkin Kano; 
Alhaji Muhammed Ibrahim Makaman Ringim E.S, NUC, 
Professor Abubakar A. Rasheed, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas VC, Vice-Chancellor Bayero University Kano, 
Hon. Alhasan Ado Doguwa, Majority Leader House of 
Representatives and Hon. Sha'aban Ibrahim Sharada, 
Chairman House Committee on National Security and 
Intelligence.

In her vote of thanks, Dr. Hajara Sanda, a 1992 graduate of 
the department commended the old students for their 
encouragement and supports to their alma mater.

“We express our deep appreciation and gratitude to our old 
students for the generous contributions they are giving  to 
the now Faculty of Communication.”

The Majority Leader, House of Representatives, Alhassan 
Ado-Doguwa, an alumnus of 1990, donated N10 million to 
the faculty and the department while the Member 
representing Kano Municipal, Sha'aban Sharada, an 
alumnus of 2011, secured approval for the establishment of 
a computer laboratory for the Department of Public 
Relations in the Faculty of Communication.

upliftment of our alma mater as a foremost fountain of 
knowledge and integrity.

He advocated the need for alumni association to maintain a 
stable and friendly relationship with the institution while 
safeguarding the welfare of her members.

Speaking during  the event, Emir of Kano, Alhaji Aminu 
Ado Bayero urged alumni associations to intensify efforts 
in assisting to bolster the development of their alma maters.

Presenting a speech on department's transformation, the 
Head of the Department, Dr. Yakubu Mainasara Kurfi, 
gave a brief history of the department which was 
established in 1978 when the first set enrolled under 
Faculty of Arts and Islamic Studies (FAIS) with 31 
students and four academic staff namely: Mr Eric Northy, 
Dr. Mike Egbon, Miss Kuhn and Malam Yusuf Abba.

He said in 2015/16 session based on the recommendations 
of the National Universities Commission (NUC) 
accreditation team, the changing trend in global training in 
journalism and Mass Communication, the Department was 
relocated to the Faculty of Social and management 
Sciences (SMS) and later transformed into a full-fledged 
Faculty of Communication in 2016 with three departments 
of Mass Communication, Information and Media Studies 
and Theatre and Performing Arts.

He said the department has a brand new FM station and that 
the National Broadcasting Commission (NBC) has 
approved a license to commence television broadcast 
under the sponsorship of Mac Arthur Foundation through 
Professor Umaru Pate, Vice Chancellor, Federal 
University, Kashere.

Awards of excellence were presented to Alhaji Garba 
Bello Kankarofi, former Registrar, APCON who bagged 
the award of excellence in Advertising; Brig. Gen. (Rtd.) 
Sani Usman Kukasheka, former Army Spokesperson on 
Public Relations; Late Professor Balarabe Maikaba former 

they should always recall with nostalgia, the good 
experience they had while studying here. I am sure, the 
good experience will drive them to always respect us, 

University lecturers should imbibe the culture of treating 
those placed under their care as students or researchers as 
nicely as possible with a view to instilling a good 
experience that will forever remain in their hearts, the Vice 
Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has urged.

thHe spoke on Monday, 14  February, 2022 in his office 
when he received a delegation from the Faculty of 
Communication when they paid him a thank you visit to 
appreciate the many support and encouragement rendered 
to the faculty by the management.

The Mass Communication Department of the Faculty of 
thCommunication was, at the weekend, celebrated its 40  

Anniversary to reflect on the progress and transformation 
recorded by the department from 1978 to date.

“As lecturers, we should always give our students a good 
experience, so that when they graduate from the school 

By Lamara Garba
Inculcate Good Virtues on your Students …VC Charges

VC, Prof. Sagir Abbas in a group photograph with members 
of the Faculty of Communication 
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appreciate the support rendered to the Department which 
th

led to the successful organization of the 40  anniversary 
celebration.

He said the event was a huge success which attracted 
participants from all over the country and abroad with the 
Emir of Kano in attendance as an alumnus.

The Dean disclosed that some of the alumni have 
supported the unbundling program with a promise by a 
member of the House of Representative Honourable 
Sha'aban Ibrahim Sharada to provide a 100 special purpose 
digital economy centre for the proposed Department of 
Public Relations and Advertising with relevant software 
applications.

This centre will consume several millions of Naira and 
already,  the National  Information Technology 
Development Agency (NITDA) had promised to supply  
sophisticated computers and other accessories including 
alternative power supply and internet connectivity.

Equally,  the Majori ty leader  in the House of 
Representatives, Honourable Ado Alhassan Doguwa had 
donated ten million Naira to the Mass Communication 
Department and the Faculty which the money had since 
been collected.

An elder in the Faculty, Professor Abdalla Uba Adamu 
commended the foresight and the visionary qualities of the 
Vice Chancellor with a solemn declaration to do all within 
their capabilities in order to succeed and make Bayero 
University great.

remember us as their teachers, remember the Department 
and most importantly, remember the University,” he 
declared.

According to him, maltreating students will not augur well 
for us individually and collectively. He noted that any 
student that came to study under you should be treated 
nicely; this will go a long way in cementing good 
relationship between an alma mata and the alumni.

Professor Abbas, in particular noted that most of the 
universities in the developed nations get their funding from 
members of alumni and this could only be possible when 
there is an established positive bond between the alumnus 
and the institution.

The Vice Chancellor, who described the Faculty of 
Communication and in particular the Department of Mass 
Communication as one of the most progressive units in the 
university, urged them to maintain the tempo.

“I must say, Department of Mass Communication is one of 
the oldest in this university and has been making us proud 
by attracting a lot of goodwill from corporate 
organizations, individuals and other donor agencies 
including MacArthur Foundation,” said the Vice 
Chancellor.

He equally thanked them on the issue of the unbundling of 
the Mass Communication Program which he said  the 
department has been the been of the forefront in initiating 
the project.

Earlier, the Dean of the Faculty, Prof. Mustapha Nasir 
Malam told the Vice Chancellor that they were here to 

The Academic staff Union of Universities (ASUU), Bayero University, Kano has re-elected Professor Haruna Musa as 
Chairman.

th
The election took place at the ASUU's Congress meeting held on Thursday 10  February, 2022, in which Dr. Sagir Saleh 
was also re-elected as Vice Chairperson.

The Congress also elected Dr. Kabiru Haruna Isa and Yusuf Umar Madugu as Secretary and Treasurer, respectively.  
Sani Safiyanu was elected Welfare Officer while Muhammad Mahmud Maina returned as Internal Auditor. 

The Congress also re-elected Mansur Abdul Muhammad as Financial Secretary and Suleiman Rufa'i Babura as 
Investment Secretary. 
The elected officials are:

ASUU-BUK Re-elects Prof Haruna Musa as Chairman

S/N NAME POSITION  STATU S  DEPARTMENT  
1 Haruna Musa Chairperson  Re-elected  Chemistry  
2 Sagir Saleh Vice Chairperson  Re-elected  Anatomy  
3 Kabiru Haruna Isa Secretary  Elected  History  
4 Yusuf Umar Madugu  Treasurer  Elected  History  
5 Sani Safiyanu  Welfare Officer  Elected  Pol Science  
6 Mansur Abdul Muhammad  Financial Secretary  Re-elected  Geography  
7 Suleiman Rufa’i Babura  Investment Secretary  Re-elected  Biology  
8 Muhammad Mahmud Maina  Internal Auditor  Elected  Agricultural 

Engineering  
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as teaching and learning.

He explained that BUK  established research ethics 
committees across all disciplines which the workshop was 
part of it.

He added that the Directorate of Research, Innovation and 
Partnership (DRIP) was established to implement the 

research agenda of the University.

The programme was chaired by Prof. Aliyu Abdu, 
Chairman of the BUK- HREC and the facilitators were: 
Prof. M. M Borodo, Prof. Sani Aji, Prof. Zubairu Iliyasu, 
Prof. Kola Oyedeji, Prof. Mukhtar Aliyu, and Prof. Bill 
Wester.

The Bayero University's College of Health Sciences 
(CHS) in conjunction with the Vanderbilt University has 
organized a training workshop on ethical and regulatory 
aspects of Health Related Researches.

The training was organized by the Bayero University 
Kano's Health Research Ethics Committee under the 
Directorate of Research Innovation and partnership 
(DRIP) in collaboration with Vanderbilt University 
Institute for global Health with the Certification of 
National Health Research Ethics Committee (NHREC).

The programme aimed at building capacity and updating 
the knowledge of the BUK-HREC members in ethical and 
regulatory aspects of Health related research and also to 
educate participants with the current best practices and 
improving the quality of researchers.

The programme with the theme: Ethical and Regulatory 
aspects of Health Related Research for members of 
institutional review Committees and Researchers, was 

st rd
held from 1  January to 3  February, 2022 at the College of 
Health Sciences, Bayero University, Kano Aminu Kano 
Teaching Hospital premises. 

While declaring the workshop open, the Vice Chancellor, 
Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, who was represented by the 
Director of DRIP, Prof. Ibrahim Ahmad Rufa'i, said the 
University envisioned leading in research and education in 
Africa. 

The Vice Chancellor said the University had developed 
relevant policies and guidelines to support research as well 

By Adamu Garba & Ummi Musa Gwadabe
CHS, Vanderbilt University Conduct Workshop on Health Research Ethics 

students to redouble effort in boosting their academic 
performance. He commended the PR giant for living up to 
the expectation of the rapidly changing digital media 
space.

While receiving a cheque of One Million Naira for the 
prizes spanning over ten years (2022-2032), the Vice 
Chancellor lauded the IMPR for its various interventions in 
the mentorship of students and young communicators in 
line with the digital media space. He expressed the hope 
that the prizes would be effected at the forthcoming 
convocation ceremonies in March this year.

Earlier in his presentation to the VC, the publisher of 
IMPR, Yusha'u A. Shuaibu said the awards were instituted 
to motivate and inspire students to develop interest in 
public relations practice and innovations in digital 
activities that are key sectors of today's globally evolving 
economy.

The Vice Chancellor commended Dr Hajara Sanda for 
luring the Mass Communication Department's alumni to 
donate projects.

The Publisher, who was accompanied by Dr Hajara Sanda, 

Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has 
expressed the University's sincere appreciation to the 
Image Merchants Promotions Limited for instituting 

annual prizes for the best students in Public Relations and 
Digital Economy in Bayero University, Kano. 

The Vice Chancellor said the awards would spur the 

VC Lauds PR Nigeria for Instituting Prizes for Best Students in PR, Digital Economy
…As IMS Dept Honours Publisher Yusha'u Shuaib

By Nura Garba

Participants at the workshop 

Yusha’u Shu’aibu presenting scholarship award to VC, Prof. Sagir Abbas 
for best students in PR, Digital Economy while Dr. Hajara Sanda looks on  
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Department, Dr Nura Ibrahim and Dr Hajara Sanda.

Shortly afterwards, Dr Hajara Sanda took media men 
round to see the facilities donated to the Department of 
Mass Communication by her Class 1992 Chapter. The 
facilities include a well furnished common room, 
computers, printers, internet gadgets, DSTV receiver, 
DVD decoder, set of cushion chairs and many others.

Dr Sanda explained that the common room can be used by 
all the staff in the faculty.

said the awards would be dedicated to Professor Bashir Ali 
(PR) and Dr. Ali Isa Pantami (Digital Economy) due to 
their immense contributions to the fields as each of the best 
students would smile home with N50,000 annually.

The IMPR Chief Executive was later honoured by the 
Department of Information and Media Studies for 
providing opportunity to its students to undergo their 
Students Industrial Work Experience Scheme (SIWES). A 
letter of appreciation was presented to him by Professor 
Abdalla Uba Adamu, who was assisted by the Head of IMS 

Zakari Mohammed, their primary focus was finding the 
genetic of molecular basis of prostate cancer in Blacks and 
why the disparity as far as the cancer in concerned between 
balcks and whites.

thSpeaking on Monday 14  February, 2022, at the Vice 
Chancellor's Office, Professor Zakari said the consortium 
is doing well in educating people on how to avoid 
themselves from being infected with the cancer. He said the  
consortium is undergoing series of researches and capacity 
building and advocacy for prostate cancer patients on how 
to take good care of themselves and to prevent others from 
being infected. 

In his remarks, the Vice Chancellor, Bayero University, 
Kano, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas said the University is 
a victim of this disease whereby our 3 professors died 
through prostate cancer. He said it is a good news to have 
this consortium which many people will be enlightened. 
He said the University is ready to partner with the 
Consortium. 

Trans Atlantic Prostate Cancer Consortium, Kano, has 
visited the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas. 
The visit was to brief him on its mission of tackling prostate 
cancer that is common in men in most part of the world 
especially in Black African countries.

According to the Principal Investigator of Trans Atlantic 
Prostate Cancer Consortium, Kano, Professor Aminu 

Trans Atlantic Prostate Cancer Consortium visits BUK
By Rabi’u M. Sagir

As part of the training of B.Sc. Nutrition and Dietetics 
students, the Department of Biochemistry carried out a 
community nutrition School Feeding Programme at 

thDukawuya Model Primary School on Monday 14  
February, 2022.  The programme, coordinated by Dr. A.A. 
Imam, was sponsored by the Level 400 Nutrition and 
Dietetics Students.

Department 0f Biochemistry School Feeding Programme

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu Abbas, has approved the Appointment and Re-appointments of 
the underlisted staff members into various positions.

APPOINTMENTS 

S/N NAME DEPARTMENT APPOINTMENT EFFECTIVE
1 Dr. Sani Malami Faculty of Pharmaceutical 

Sciences,
Re-appointment as the Dean, Faculty of 
Pharmaceutical Sciences

21st March, 2022

2 Dr. Muhammad Sani 
Umar Musa

 

Dept of Islamic Studies and 

Shari’ah

 

Appointment as Director, Centre for 
Islamic Civilization and Interfaith 
Dialogue

With immediate 
effect for a period 
of two years

3

 

Dr. Muhammad Nura 
Abdullahi

 

Dept of Islamic Studies and 
Shariah

 

Extension of Tenure as Deputy Director For a period of six 
(6) months

Prof. Sagir A. Abbas (middle) in a group photograph with
Trans Atlantic Prostate Cancer Consortium team  
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Prof. M.D. Mukhtar and Dr. Binta M. Aminu
Specialization: Medical Microbiology
Presenter 4: Samira Salisu Shu'aibu (SPS/15/PMB/00001)
Topic: Molecular Detection of AMPC Resistance in North 
Western Zone of Nigeria. 
Supervisor: Prof. A.H. Arzai and Prof. M.D. Mukhtar
Specialization: Medical Microbiology
MSc. FINAL SEMINAR
Presenter 5: Hajarah Bukar Kabura (SPS/17/MMB/00021)
Topic: Studies on the Isolation of Aspergillus niger strains from 
various sources and Screening them for their Production of Citric 
Acid. 
Supervisors: Prof. A.M. Magashi
Specialization: Industrial Microbiology.
Presenter6: Yakubu Isah (SPS/18/MMB/00084)
Topic: Assessment of Multidrug Resistant and Extended 
Spectrum Beta Lactamase Bacterial contamination of 
Equipment and Facilities used in some Maternal and Child 
Health Clinics in Kano Metropolis.
Supervisor: Dr. Bashir Muhammad
Specialization: Medical Microbiology.

rdDATE: Wednesday, 23  February, 2022  
CHAIRMAN: Dr. Habibu Usman Abdu
TIME: 9:30 A.M.     
VENUE: Microbiology Building Complex Upstairs Lab
PhD. PROGRESS/ Final SEMINAR 
P r e s e n t e r  1 :  H a u w a  M u h a m m a d  A l i y u 
(SPS/15/PMB/000015)
Topic: Detection of ESBL among Multidrug Resistant 
Enterobacteriaceae Isolates from Respiratory Tract Infections 
and their Sensitivity to Anogeisus leiocarpus stem bark and 
Petroselinum. crispum leaf extracts.
Supervisors: Prof. M. Yusha'u and Prof. D. W. Taura 
Specialization: Medical Microbiology.
Presenter 2: Fatima Mukhtar (SPS/18/PMB/00005)
Topic: Determination of the Bio-detoxification Potentials of 
some Species of Lactic acid Bacteria on Aflatoxin M1 from fresh 
Raw Cow Milk. 
Supervisor: Prof. Shamsuddeen Umar and Dr Aminu Bukar
Specialization: Food Microbiology.
Presenter 3: Yakubu Umar (SPS/18/PMB/000029)
Topic: A survey and Antibiotic Profiling of Escherichia coli 
0157:H7 in Drinking Water sources of Kebbi State. Supervisor: 

Department of Microbiology: 2020/ 2021 First Semester Postgraduate Seminar

11. Wearing jackboots, bathroom slippers and any other 
shoes with indecent inscription

12. Sunglasses in lecture rooms and theaters except on 
medical grounds

13. Plaiting/weaving, perming of hair and use of earrings and 
chain and bracelets by male students

14. Use of military and para-military camouflage by students 
on campus

15. Any other dressing that contravenes, decency, decorum 
and good taste of the community

NOTE:
Students should note that, these prohibitions apply 
everywhere on the campuses.  In addition, students are bound 
by the specific dress code of their Faculties, Departments or 
Professional callings.

Offenders will be sanctioned as appropriate

In line with the university's role of training students in both 
character and learning, all students should dress decently in 
accordance/compliance with the Bayero University, Kano 
dress code.  Accordingly, acceptable and decent dress is any 
type of dress worn by a students, that covers, the body from 
top of the shoulders to midway between the knee and the 
ankle, and it must not be tight fitting or transparent.
Specifically, the dress code forbids indecent dressing such as:

1. Short, bare back and clinging dress

2. Shorts and three quarter trousers (except for sporting 

purpose)

3. Tattered jeans and those with holes

4. Transparent dresses

5. Tight fitting dresses e.g. jeans and skirts that reveal body 

curves; this is also applicable to locally sewn dresses 

such as skirts and blouses

6. Wearing only under clothing such as singlet in public 

places

7. Wearing “Swagger” and/or Sagging trousers

8. Dresses, such as skirts, which have long slits that reveal 

sensitive body parts

9. Dresses and vests with obscene and indecent inscritions 

and/or pictures

10. Dress without buttons, or not properly buttoned, 

revealing bare chest

Bayero University, Kano Dress Code Brochure

The Families of Alhaji Salisu Dan'Azimi Tahir (Santali) 
FNMGS, FEC, FIC, FEMAN wishes to invites members of the 
University Community and the General Public to the Wedding 
Fatiha of his daughter, Fatima Salisu Tahir and her fiancé 
Abdullahi Sunusi Mukhtar, scheduled as follows:

thDATE: Sunday 20  February, 2022
TIME: 11:00am prompt
VENUE: Sheikh Ishaq Rabiu Juma'at Mosque along 

Aminu Kano Way, Goron Dutse, Kano State
2. Yusuf Hussaini of CDA Fresh from the Farm Outlet 
invites members of the University Community to his 
wedding fatiha with Asiya Isah Yahaya scheduled as 
follows:

thDATE: Saturday, 5  March, 2022      TIME: 11:00am

VENUE: Unguwar Danwalu Ts?gari Rano


